












This bit of information tells us that at least some, and maybe many, of the terns we see during the 
summer are old friends returning home to nest. 

	 From 2008 to 2015, five of the terns we banded along the Lower Platte River have been 
re-sighted during the winter--all of them along the Gulf Coast of Texas in August and September. 
You’re right, strictly speaking, August and September aren’t winter months, but they are non-
nesting season months, so we refer to them as ‘winter’.  It is hard to say for sure if these birds stayed 
in Texas for the winter of if they continued flying south to the Atlantic Coasts of Central or South 
America.  Either could have happened, as terns are known to both stage in flocks along the Gulf 
Coast before heading further south and to remain on Gulf Coast beaches. 

	 As more alpha-numeric bands are placed on terns and more are re-sighted during the 
nesting and winter seasons, we will gain even more information about where there birds are going 
and their survival prospects. By better understanding their movements, we will become better at 
managing and protecting these birds during the warm summer months when they are with us here 
in Nebraska. If you ever see an Interior Least Tern or Piping Plover wearing leg bands, please let us 
know. If you can read the color band combination or the alpha-numeric code, please let us know 
that information, too—but, please, don’t disturb the birds while you’re observing them. 

For more information or to report an Interior Least Tern of Piping Plover sighting, contact 
ternsandplovers@unl.edu. 
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